

Dear Vicky,

We have received with sadness the news that Venerable Master Hsing Yun has ended his earthly pilgrimage.

We give thanks for his life and work that continues through the work of Fo Guang Shan Temples, all the monks and volunteers connected with them.

Memory of your founder will continue to live through all of you!

Please extend to Abbess Manshin and the whole community of FGS Temple sincere condolences on behalf of Dean Anne, myself and the whole Cathedral community.

As we cherish our connections of good will which we have, we will offer auspicious prayers for all of you in this period of grief, but also thanksgiving!

Sincerely,

Ivica Gregurec Cathedral Precentor Holy Trinity Cathedral

2023.02.07

紐西蘭奧克蘭基督教聖靈大教堂Reverend Ivica Gregurec 代表 Dean The Very Reverend Anne Mills 及整個大教堂社區來函關心 對大師圓寂表示痛心,並相信大師的精神將長存在人們心中。